Kenneth and Qlivia Schaad
9056 N Jessy Ln

Tucson, AZ 85742

October 4, 2016

Pima County Development Services Department
Planning Division

€/0 Clerk of the Board of Supervisors

201 N Stone Ave, 2" Floor

Tucson, AZ 85701

RE: P16CA00001 — Wong Family LP — N Thornydale Road Plan Amendment

Honorable Pima County Board of Supervisors:

This written letter serves to protest the Wong Family North Thornydale Road Plan Amendment.

The request, as we understand it, is to amend the plan from Low Intensity Urban to Medium Internsity Urban
for approximately 18.30 acres located at the southeast corner of N. Thornydale Rd and W. Overton Rd.

We have been residents of this area for 9 years and have seen the area erode with increased traffic and roads
that are not maintained by the county. By increasing the population density of the area, there will be more
impact on road use and congestion of traffic. The area being planned for development is too small to

accommodate medium density use.

Please consider the negative impact on the desert vegetation and wildlife that inhabit this area as well. By
populating the area with roads and structures, more of our desert ecology Is destroyed.

We protest the paving of roads in this small section of our community. Please re-consider your approvals that
have negative impacts on residents in this neighborhood.

Repectfully, l/%\
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Kenneth H. Schaad and Olivia R. Schaad




